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 From the  

   Superintendent’s Desk 

It is hard to believe that in less than a month, our students will be back in school 
and the summer has come to an end. I always get excited for a new school year 
as students come with the excitement of new teachers, class schedules, and a 
brand new start to a new grade.  
 

I am also excited to take on the new role as Superintendent.  Before coming to 
Friend, I was the 7-12 Principal at Fairbury Public Schools.  This is my 19th 
year in Education.  My family and I are excited to be a part of this great  
community and school system.   In my very short time in the community, we 
have felt a warm welcome by many folks.  We are settling in and excited to be a 
part of Bulldog Nation.  We look forward to building strong friendships and ties 
to the Friend community. 
 

Besides a few changes in staffing, it has been a flurry of activity as custodians 
work to get the school ready.  They have done an outstanding job and have 
been a joy to work with.  You may also notice some changes around the 
school.  Currently, we are in the process of redoing the elementary bathrooms, 
we have wrapped the bell tower to prevent further leaking and we are in the 
process of some concrete work to replace worn sidewalks and get the  
greenhouse ready for the final stages of construction (hopefully done in  
October).  We are also looking into replacing lighting in the new gym and  
catwalk.   
 

Spring PT Conferences have returned to the school calendar and we still will 
have early dismissals on Fridays.  Please refer to the school calendar with  
outlines of all early outs and vacation days. 
 

We are looking forward to seeing all of our students back in the building on  
August 17th. 
 
Mr. Anderson 



We Are a Rainbow of Possibilities…     

Hello, Parents and Students, 

 The summer season is winding down, and it is time to start the school year up again! I hope you have 

had a wonderful summer break with your family and friends, and you are ready for a fun year of learning. 

We are so excited to see you on the first day of school! Our school-wide theme this year is: “We Are a 
Rainbow of Possibilities,”  which means when we work together as a team, the possibilities are endless! 

Please be compassionate and understanding of others and work as a team to achieve our goals! Believing in 

yourself and working hard will also help you achieve your individual goals!   

 Our maintenance staff has worked extremely hard once again this summer to make our school such a 

beautiful, clean, and welcoming place to learn. There have been different projects going on inside and  

outside of the school, which is very exciting! Everybody (staff and community members) always comment 

how great our facilities look. Thank you so much Jeff, Kevin, Colleen, Deb, Cortney, and Jon.    

 Thank you to our office staff who continue to work when everybody else leaves for the summer to 

make our school run successfully. These ladies go above and beyond for our students and staff, and they  

really put in the extra hours to prepare for every school year! Thanks Michele, Kim, and Stacy.   

 Our teachers have been working hard during their summer break to get their classrooms and  

curriculum prepared for an amazing school year! They have attended summer classes, professional  

development, run sports camps/weights, and put in the extra effort for our students. We are excited to have 

a new science curriculum to introduce to our students and watch their growth for years to come!  

 Thank you to our fantastic community members in Friend for always supporting our students at 

their events or our school-wide events in a positive manner and for being welcoming to our new staff  

members and families to Friend. I speak for everyone at Friend Public School when I say thank you; your 

support is felt and appreciated!  

 I feel very fortunate and blessed to be a part of this amazing team, community, and school district. 

Education and kids are my passion, and there is no better place than Friend to put my passion into full 

force. I am a Friend Bulldog through and through, and I am very passionate about Friend; just ask- I’ll tell 

you! I love recruiting new staff members and families to work and live in Friend; it is such an awesome town 

and school! I am excited to be starting my 14th year in education, and I have loved every minute of it. I know 

this year we can be successful if we work as a team (parents, staff, and students) to help the students in 

Friend excel. I believe that with a positive attitude, hard work, and a great sense of humor, we can  

accomplish so many things!  

 

Here’s to a great school year in 2021-2022!   Go Dawgs!!       
Liz Stutzman- PreK-12th Grade Principal 



Stutzman’s Side Notes  

 

“You Learn Something New Every Day” 

Elementary Reminders: 

* Please have your immunizations and physicals complete and turned into the office so you are able to start class. This is a 

state law.  

* Any forms handed to you on the first day of school (handbook, internet safety, etc.) will need to be returned by  

Friday, August 20th.  

* For Kindergarten-6th Grade, school runs from 8:00-3:25. 

Jr. High and High School Reminders: 

* Please have your immunizations and physicals complete and turned into the office so you are able to start class and  

participate in activities. This is a state law.  

* Only clear water bottles with water are acceptable in school. You will need to bring your labeled water bottle to school 

daily. 

* The school dress code needs to be followed at school and all activities.  

* Drop and Adds for classes need to be done between August 9-23rd.  You’ll need to fill out a form and have signatures from a 

parent, administrator, and teacher to complete the process. 

* Students, please park in the north lot by the Catholic Church. 

• Please walk the “catwalk” or sit in the old gym before the 8:00 bell, unless you are eating breakfast. 

• Any forms handed to you on the first day of school (handbook, internet safety, etc.) will need to be returned by  

Friday, August 20th.  

* If you would like to participate in softball, volleyball, or football, practices start on August 9th.  You will need to pay your 
$30 Activity Fee (that covers you for the whole year and you’ll get an activity pass as well). You will also get forms from 
your coaches that will need to be handed in prior to you being able to start practice.  
If you do not have these things completed, you will sit and watch the other students participate.  
 

* Cell phones need to be placed in the cell phone charts/turned into a designated classroom spot during class time. 

* School will run from 8:05-3:29. Please be on time to school and class.  
 

Upcoming Dates: 

August 12th: Walk to School Night for elementary (Preschool-6th Grade) students and families from 6:00-7:00. This is an Open 
House- please come and see your classroom, meet your teacher, and bring all of your school supplies.  

August 12th: 7th Grade Orientation for incoming 7th graders and their parents. 5:15-5:45 in the cafeteria. 

August 12th: 9th-12th grade sports parents/coaches and booster meeting at 7:15 in the new gym.  

August 17th: First day of school (ALL students Preschool-12th Grade)= 8:05-2:00. You can enter at 7:45 if you are having breakfast. 
If you are NOT eating breakfast, you will need to be on the recess playground (elementary students), and secondary students need to 
be in the old gym. Please DO NOT come to school before 7:45 AM. Parents of elementary students, the best place to drop off your 
kids is the Kindergarten ramp doors. The buses drop off on the west side of the school.  

Friday, August 20th: All forms need to be signed and handed into the office. It’s your responsibility to get those to your parents and 
handed back into school.  

Pre-School= 3 Year Olds=8:00-11:15 and 4 Year Olds= 12:15-3:25. Pre-School runs Mondays-Thursdays. No Pre-school on Fridays.  

August 24th: School Picture Day (Don’t forget your forms, please). 

August 25th: “Get to Know Your Classroom Night” (PreK-6th) 6:00-6:25 and 6:30-6:55. This even is for parents only. 
Attending this short meeting with your child’s classroom teacher will get you off on the right foot, and you will gain knowledge about 
expectations, homework, discipline, etc.. for your childs school year. You only need to attend one session per child.  



Medical Record Requirements 

  

• Children entering kindergarten will need to have a physical examination and a visual acuity exam 

completed, with documentation turned into school health office no later than the first day of 

school. These exams must be completed no more than 6 months prior to enrollment.  

•  ALL incoming 7th grade students will need a physical examination (dated on or after June 1, 

2021) completed by physician before entering 7th grade. Please, make your appointments soon 

as we will need these on file no later than the first day of school to avoid exclusion. This physical 

will also serve as a sports physical for 7th grade students only for the current school year. 

•  Incoming 7th grade students are required by Nebraska State Law to receive 1 dose of Tdap 

(contain Pertussis booster) before entering 7th grade. This vaccine must be obtained and docu-

mentation provided to school, no later than the first day of school to avoid exclusion.  

• Since 1980, Nebraska State Law requires all students entering Nebraska (regardless of grade), to 

have a physical examination by a doctor before school starts 

• ALL students in grades 7-12 wishing to participate in any sport will need a Pre-participation Phys-

ical Evaluation before he/she will be allowed to participate in chosen sport(s). All sports physicals 

must be dated on or after June 1, 2021, to count toward athletics of the 2021/2022 school year.  

•  If your student has asthma or allergies, please remember to have a treating physician complete 

a current Asthma/Allergy Action Plan during his/her physical or before the school year starts. 

This form is available in the school nurse’s office or on the Friend Public School website (https://

www.friendbulldogs.org/). This form must be updated every school year. Also, if your student us-

es an Epi-Pen, please be sure to supply one to the school nurse upon first day of classes to avoid 

any lapse in treatment. 

•  Various other health forms have been added to Friend Public School’s website for your conven-

ience; forms available include Diabetic Management, Medication Consent Forms, and Seizure 

Action Plans. Should your student have a history of any of these conditions, please complete the 

appropriate forms and return to the school nurse by the end of the first day of the 2019/2020 

school year. 

•  Please take a moment to review the immunization schedule for your student’s age/grade at: 

https://dhhs.ne.gov/Immunization/School-Summary-RR-English.pdf 

https://dhhs.ne.gov/Immunization/School-Summary-RR-English.pdf


By Ms. Amy Hottovy 



 Sunday     Monday      Tuesday      Wednesday       Thursday     Friday     Saturday 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

29 30 31     

Classroom  
Information Night 

(Parents Only) 
6:-00-7:00 

 
 

FCA Lunch Meeting 
Mr. Hitchcock’s Rm 

Teacher Workday 

Start of Fall Practice  

SB, VB, FB 

 

   BOE—7:30 

  Media Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Day 

Of School 

 

First Day  

of Preschool 

 

2:00 out 

 

SB Jamboree TBA 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB Triangular vs. 

Centennial/Bishop 

Newman (Geneva) 

10:00 

For the most current and up to date information,  

please go to: http://www.pioneerconference.org 

or view calendar on the school website: 

www.friendbulldogs.org/vcalendar/  

and click on Friend 

SB Fillmore  

Central Quad 

(Geneva) 10:00 

2:00 out 

2:00 out 

FB @ Conestoga 7:00 

VB Triangle vs,  

Pawnee City/Lewiston 

@ Pawnee City 

5:00/6:00 

 

NHS Lunch Meeting 

 

SCHOOL PICTURE 

DAY 

 

SB @ Fairbury 

5:00/6:30 

 

 

 

 

 

7th Grade Orientation 

5:15-5:45 
 

Back to School Night 

(Preschool-6th)  

6:00-7:00 

 

Fall Sports Meetings 

(9th-12th) 

7:15 

SB vs. Aurora 

(Geneva)  

5:00/6:30 

JH & JV FB @ High 

Plains (Clarks) 

4:30/6:30 

 

Marching Band & 

Dance @ NE State 

Fair 11:30 

EMF FFA Officer Retreat-Carol Joy Holling Center-Ashland 

EMF FFA Chapter 

Meeting & Pool Party 

(Friend) 

6:30-10:30 

EMF FFA Officer 

Meeting (Friend) 

2:30 

VB @ Aquinas  

(David City)  

6:00/7:00 

 

SB vs. Southern 

Valley (Geneva) 

4:30/6;00 



 17 18 19 20 

23 24 25 26 27 

30 31    

      Monday       Tuesday      Wednesday         Thursday                   Friday 

Breakfast........................$0  

Grades K-6 lunch............$0      

Grades 7-12 lunch...........$0            

Extra lunch entrée............$1.00 

Milk (extra or snack time)  $ .35 
 

A student will be notified in writing if and  

when his/her account has a negative balance. 

Breakfast Bites 

Hamburger/Bun 

Chips 

Pudding 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Cherry Strudel 

Stuffed Crust  

Cheese Pizza 

Green Beans 
 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

Biscuits & Gravy 

Sub Sandwich 

Chips 

Cookie 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

Breakfast Wrap 

Chicken Nuggets 

Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Bread/Butter 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

First Day of School 
2:00 out 

Chocolate Covered 

Mini Donuts 

Hot Dog/Bun 

Chili 

Shredded Cheese 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Breakfast Pizza 

Mini Corn Dogs 

Tator Tots 

 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Pancakes 

Soft Shelled Taco 

Toppings 

Corn 

Bread/Butter 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Scrambled Eggs 

Breaded Chicken  

Patty/Bun 

Cheesy Broccoli 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Chocolate, Chocolate 

Chip Muffins 

Sloppy Joes 

Potato Smiles 

 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Donuts 

Meaty Nachos 

Toppings 

Shredded Cheese 

Bread/Butter 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Egg, Bacon Pizza 

Chicken Strips 

French Fries 

Bread/Butter 

 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

Get your EMF Bobcats Apparel!!!   
 

The shop is open until Friday, August 6th!!  
 

Log onto this website to order today:  

                                    https://fancloth.shop/JCTCR 

This Institution is an Equal Opportunity Provider  























School District Member:  
 
PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM ON BACK EVEN IF YOU DO NOT HAVE CHILDREN  
 
Each year the school is required by State Law 79-578 to take a census of the school  
district. The main purpose is to locate all children between the ages of birth to 21.  
 
We ask your cooperation in filling out and returning the form on the next page. Please 
drop the form off at the school office in Friend or mail to: Friend Public Schools, P.O. Box 
67, Friend, NE 68359.  
 
The information collected is confidential and will not be made available to the public. This 
information is a necessary part of the formula to determine the amount of State Aid  
received by the school district. It is also used to obtain a list of incoming kindergartners 
and to project future enrollment. College students under the age of 21 should be listed if 
they live at home during the summer.  
 
If you are moving, please return the completed form with your moving date written on the 
form. If you know who will be living in your present home, we would appreciate the infor-
mation.  
 
If you have any questions, please call the school office at 402-947-2781.  
Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
Derek Anderson 
Superintendent 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   State of Nebraska School Law  
79-578, CLASS I, II, III, IV, VI SCHOOL DISTRICT; OR I SECRETARY; SCHOOL CENSUS; 
DUTY TO TAKE; TIME ALLOWED.  The secretary of a Class I, II, III, IV, or VI school  
district shall take, or cause to be taken by some person appointed for the purpose by a 
majority vote of the school board, the census of the school district and then make, or 
cause to be made, a list in writing of the names of all the children belonging to such  
district, from birth through twenty years of age, together with the names of all the  
taxpayers in the district. A copy of this list, verified by oath of the person taking such  
census or by affidavit appended to or endorsed on the list, setting forth that it is a correct 
list of the names of all children belonging in the district from birth to twenty years of age 
and that it reflects such information as of June 30, shall be maintained as provided in  
section 79-524 (Laws 1881;1889; 1931;1949; 1957; 1967; 1976; 1978; 1990; 1991; 1992; 
1996; 1999) 



Residents of Household:       

  

Street Address   
(Last Name, First 
Name)         

   

            

             Mailing Address          

            

            

             City              

            

            

    

              
Phone           

   

            

            

               Below list all persons in the household under 21 years of age 

             

  Birthdate   

Place of Birth 

    

                   Name 
Mo. Day Yr. Male Female 

    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

             

             

             

             

Thank you for all of your support and assistance.     





Your Yard Has Gone to the Dawgs! 
 

Brutus & Belinda May Be Coming to Your Yard! 
 

August 15-May 15 
 

HOW IT WORKS 
 

Support the Friend Booster Club while having some Bulldog fun! Send the form below and a 
$40 donation payable to the Friend Booster Club to Friend Public Schools, 501 S. Main St., 
Friend, NE 68359.  You can send Brutus and Belinda to anyone in the Friend district.   
For an additional $40 donation, the recipient can decide where Brutus and Belinda will visit 
next.  No Additional Donation is required.  The Dawgs will move to another yard the following 
week regardless of donation.  For example, John can donate $40 to nominate the Dawgs visit 
Robert’s lawn.  Robert can donate $40 to send the Dawgs to another lawn the following week 
or Brutus and Belinda will move to another nominee on the list.   
 

BULLDOG   INSURANCE 
 

Don’t want Brutus and Belinda to make a mess in your yard?  No problem!  We now offer  
Bulldog Insurance!  For a $50 donation, Brutus and Belinda will stay off your lawn.   
Questions? Call or text Katie Spohn at (402) 499-3879. 
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
Donor: _____________________  Phone (if questions):____________________ 
 
Name & Address for the Dawgs to visit:  ____________________________________ 
 

Insurance Donation:  







 
Washington DC and New York City Tour 2022 

 

Due to COVID, the previously planned trip in 2020 and 2021 had to 
be postponed. We are hoping that the third time's a charm. The 
same student tour is scheduled for late May of 2022 and we are  
allowing others to sign up at this time. The tour is scheduled through 
EF or Education First.  The 5 day tour is packed with highlights such 
as the U.S. Capital, White House and monuments of Washington 
DC before traveling to New York City to see the Statue of Liberty, 
Empire State Building, Central Park, as well as other noted tour 
stops.  For many years, domestic and international tours have been 
organized and offered to Friend students.  
 
Any student in the 7th grade or above is invited to participate in this 
great learning opportunity.  The tour also allows parents or other 
adults to participate.  If you wish to get more information about this 
wonderful opportunity, please contact Margo Houlden at  
margo.houlden@friendschool.org  If you wish to be part of an in  
person meeting during August, please contact Mrs. Houlden as 
well.  

 
More details are available at:     
https://www.efexploreamerica.com/tour-website/2469153NA 

mailto:margo.houlden@friendschool.org
https://www.efexploreamerica.com/tour-website/2469153NA
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Friend Public Schools         

501 South Main St.   

P.O. Box 67                             

Friend, NE 68359  

402.947.2781 

Congratulations 

to  

Sue Eigsti  
for being  

selected for the 

Nebraska  

American  

Legion Teacher 

of the Year 

Award!!!!  


